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_ ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

RE: File No. RP-2004-0203 / EB-2004-0502
West Coast Huron Energy Inc. (Goderich Hydro)

Dear Ms. Walli,

Further to West Coast Huron Energy Inc. (Goderich Hydro) letter dated February 4,
2008, Goderich Hydro would not only like to apply for permission to change the
allocation of monies for Montreal Street Lighting but also, PROJECT SAVE-Energy
Efficient and ENERGY STAR-Air Conditioner & Dehumidifier Rebate Programs.
Goderich Hydro also requests moving $2429.57 into the Light Bulb Giveaway budget,
the project was over spent. The following is the breakdown of each item:

il ~Total$ | Total $ Spentto
| Iterf_u Budgeted | data Left to Spend

PROJECT SAVE-

Energy Efficient Rebate $5000.00 $3143.27 $1856.73
ENERGY STAR-Air

Conditioner & $5000.00 $1360.48 $3639.52
Dehumidifier Rebate

Light Bulb Giveaway $4750.00 $7179.57 ($2429.57)
Montreal Street Lighting $2700.00 $2700.00 $2700.00

Since 2005, Goderich Hydro has had a number of staff changes within the Conservation
and Demand Management plan. Therefore, some managers did not always realize what
money had been spent and what hadn't. As | have only been in placed as manager of
this program since late 2007, | recently asked for a revised summary of the spending for
this program.

Unfortunately, | ask for the updated summary after | sent you my February 4" letter. |
had originally thought there was $8885.05 left out of the original $33,000 total. It turns
out that there is actually $6510.11. The rest of the remaining funds not mentioned in this



letter do fall under the 20% of the original funding amounts therefore no permission is
needed for them to be reallocated.

Goderich Hydro would like to use the remaining funds, to aid in the purchase of LED
traffic lights for the Town of Goderich. The LED project has already started and is
expected to be completed by mid-April, before the April 30, 2008 Third Tranch deadline.

Therefore, please consider our request to reallocate of funds.
Request to Dispose of Matter without a Hearing

Goderich Hydro respectfully requests that the Ontario Energy Board dispose of the
proceeding without hearing pursuant to subsection 21(4)(b) of the Ontario Energy,
Board Act, 1998 (the "Act") which states that the Board may dispose of a proceeding
without a hearing if the Board determines that "no person, other than the applicant,
appellant or license holder will be adversely affected in a material way by the outcome
of the proceeding, and the applicant, appellant or license holder has consented to
disposing of a proceeding without a hearing".

It is our contention that "no person" will be adversely affected in any material way, as
the programs and the amount of funding allocated to these programs remains the same.

Goderich Hydro simply wishes to change the allocation of the funds; the monies will still
be used for electricity conservation just in a different context, resulting in more money
saved in the long run.

Thank you for this opportunity to continue our exciting and successful CDM programs. |
am available at your convenience to address any questions that you may have or to
discuss Goderich Hydro's plans in more detail.

Sincerely,
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Jennette Walker, C.E.T.
Environmental Services Technologist

Goderich Hydro



